To all Senators,

Please add this as testimony on Bill sB 941 .

| think this is bill is unconstitutional and is an infringement of my rights as a law abiding citizen.

Background checks on the private party transaction of firearms does nothing to make our families, communities,
schools or businesses safer.

Adding additional requirements and unnecessary laws for law abiding citizens is a waste of time and resources.

Time and resources that could be better spent on stiffening our current laws that deal with crimes committed with
guns and the mental health issues that currently face our community every day.

I think this bill is bad piece of legislation and should not even be considered much less passed.

Thank you,

Deborah Swenson
PO Box 225

Tangent, OR 97389



